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August 2017





� �





Summary of the Parish Council meeting in July





Gill Ashby and Pam Whitehead were re-elected as Chairman and Vice-Chairman respectively for the year. 


Members of the public reported a number of highways issues – brambles and nettles obstructing the footpath to Langor Bridge, potholes and overgrown hedge at the west end of The Street. Concern was also raised regarding the planning application at Jenever and the impact this might have on the drainage in this part of the village.


The new County Councillor Steff Aquarone thanked all those for returning him to Norfolk County Council. He explained that he was in the process of learning what the County Council does and plans to disseminate the information to the people he represents. He is the deputy group leader of the Lib. Dems. He sits on the Audit Committee and the Business and Property Committee. He is here to help with any issues / problems. He intends to make the county council relevant to people and to be the representative for his electorate to the County Council.


The District Councillor Ann Green reported that the District Council has the same leader as last year, Tom FitzPatrick. The biggest planning issue at present was for a large development at Sculthorpe. It had just been announced that the District Council’s decision not to approve the proposal had been upheld. There were also plans for expansion at the Maltings in Great Ryburgh.


A number of planning applications had been received since the previous meeting at Dane House, Clipstone Farm House, Jenever, Bedfords, Langor Hand Car Wash and Spring Cottage


The Parish Council considered and invitation from the District Council to nominate Local Green Space for designation in the new Local Plan. Two sites were identified: the field on the junction of Holbrigg Lane and The Street with the ruin of the old pub; and an area between the Church Yard and the barns.


It was noted that members of the public could report potholes and other defects to Highways online � HYPERLINK "https://apps.norfolk.gov.uk/HighwaysDefect/" �https://apps.norfolk.gov.uk/HighwaysDefect/� .


Payments were approved and cheques signed. 


Quotes for repairs / replacement of the Village Sign were discussed. It was agreed that these were useful quotes but the sign did not need restoring / replacing at present. However it would be cleaned in the autumn and spring and the rust would continue to be monitored.





The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Monday 2 October 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
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EDUCATIONAL GRANT Kettlestone Charities Trustees invite applications for an educational grant for the academic year 2017-18. The grant is intended for purchase of books, materials and resources for study and is available to young persons residing in Kettlestone or Pensthorpe studying for their first degree or equivalent. Grants are awarded entirely at the discretion of the Trustees. To request an application form please email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com" �kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com� or write to the Clerk of the Trustees, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN. The deadline for applications is 22 September 2017.





Members of the public are cordially invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 


2 October.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or Kettlestone Parish Council.





  





Kettlestone Village Hall


If you wish to book the Village Hall please contact Erica Bishop – phone 878834





Thurs 3 August leave Village Hall at 2.45 pm LUCILLA REEVE BATTLEFIELD TOUR


This visit is to the villages near Thetford which were taken over by the army during WW2 and are still used as a battlefield training area. The tour will leave from the village hall at 2.45pm in order to be at the battlefield by 4pm. There are a few places left on the coach and if anyone wishes to come along please phone Bridget 878200.





Sun 27 Aug at 12.30 pm Annual Boules Championship Barbecue, Bar, Tombola


Tickets £7.50 (children £3) from Judith 851633.


If you wins to play boules please register at the time of booking.





Fri 25 Aug 7 – 9 pm Indoor Bowls





Tues 29 Aug at 2.30 – 4.30 pm Games Afternoon


£3 – tea and cake included.





Thurs 21 Sept at 7.30 pm Harriet Martineau A talk by Georgette Vale. Harriet Martineau (12 June 1802 – 27 June 1876), the notable political and feminist writer, was born in Norwich at the start of the nineteenth century. She is celebrated around the world, notably in America, as a pioneer of modern sociological ideas, an economist and one of the first female journalists. 


Her feminist writings were prolific, scattered through hundreds of newspaper articles. Her most sustained work on this subject was entitled Society in America (1837), written following an extensive


visit to that country. She stated that men controlled American as well as European society, and that this patriarchal system was designed, through marriage, to ensure that men's needs were placed above those of women. She postulated that women should be free to choose their own way, to express their intellectual abilities and to be self-supporting. She also advocated divorce and birth control. 

















Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  6 Aug: 11 am Morning Prayer


20 Aug: 8 am Holy Communion 


  3 Sep: 11 am Morning Prayer





5 – 13 August Open Churches Week This is an event throughout the diocese. As part of the international theme there will be a display in the church telling the story of the 40 people from Kettlestone who emigrated to Quebec in 1836. The church is open all day so do call in at any time or even better, come along to the Coffee Morning in the church from 10 am to midday on Wed 9 August and see the exhibition at the same time, We hope that if you are free you would come along and have a drink and chat with your friends. We would be very grateful for any donations of cakes, biscuits or preserves. It will be a pleasure to welcome you.


Sat. 12 August (also as part of Open Churches Week) there will be a talk about the history of our Church and Village by Roger Townsin at 10.30 am. There will also be an exhibition set up by Roger. 





The HARVEST FESTIVAL, one of our most popular services, will be held on  Fri 29 Sept at 6.30pm. The Harvest Supper will follow at 7.30pm so please make a booking with any PCC member.  More information to follow in next newsletter.   Mary Townsin,  Churchwarden





Kettlestone 100 Club


June: 1st A Long, 2nd J & S Jackson, 3rd J Bishop


July: 1st B Peck, 2nd T Little, 3rd G Bidewell





Church Talk


If you would like to learn about the special uniqueness of our Church then do come along on Saturday 12th August at 10.30am for a guided tour of Kettlestone’s most ancient building. It will last about 3/4 hour and summertime refreshment will be available afterwards. No charge but a donation to the Tower Restoration Fund would be welcome.  


�


Looking forward to seeing you.             Roger Townsin

















Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





�











Kettlestone Flower and Produce Show on Saturday 9th September.


The classes will be more or less the same as for the last two years. A schedule will be delivered to every house, as usual, in August. The usual trophies will be awarded. This year entry to all classes will be free for everyone. So as the gardening year gets going, please bear the show in mind and plan your (winning?)�entries! A new one for this year is: Imaginative Photograph of Fruit and/or Veg.


If anyone feels that they would like to lend a hand on the day, offers will be gratefully received.�Please talk to Lucy Spink (822563) or Steve Hipkin (878241).








